# Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting December 12<sup>th</sup>, 2022

Monthly Meeting:

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, and Skip Powell, also present were Town Attorney Heather Peters, Superintendent Audi Findley along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Other concerned citizens were also present. Meeting call to order by President Redden, meeting opened by the Pledge of Allegiance.

#### **Town Business:**

**Minutes:** The minutes for November 14<sup>th</sup> regular monthly were discussed. Motion by Councilman Lemon and seconded by Councilman Powell. Motion passed 4-0.

**Police Report:** Councilman Gomes reported on the SOP version 3 that has been distributed to the council members for review and possible adoption soon.

#### Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The monthly checks were approved.

**ORDINANCE 2022-TO-024: ORDINANCE VARIOUS TRANSFER:** Reading was completed: Motion made for unanimous consent by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Powell. Motion passed 4-0.

## Committee Reports:

### Streets and Roads:

The Community Crossing Grant has been awarded. Greenville has been awarded \$140,000 from the INDOT Grant.

#### **Special Projects:**

The Purdue Extension food drive went very well with a truck picking up the donations last week.

The ordered historical marker should arrive within 2 weeks. Students from Highlands Middle School will be assisting with the project for installation as community service.

### **Attorney Report:**

Attorney Peters reported on the new contract for Mainstream with the changes. The council requested that any cuts in pavement repaired with cooperation from either President Redden or Superintendent Findley. There should be clear communications with the town and Mainstream to avoid any additional issues. Motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Lemon. Motion passed 4-0.

Councilman Powell requested an ordinance pertaining to road closures with application and penalty or fines for not following proper procedure.

Attorney Peters requested a codification review of the existing ordinances by the council. Any changes should be presented as soon as possible.

#### New Business:

Cyber Mobil app. The insurance provider is requiring an app be installed to keep up with cyber security. President Redden has agreed to install on his phone.

Steven Schmitt has requested opening a smoke shop in Greenville, the council advised him to contact the Floyd County zoning commission, that now takes application and checks for compliance for Greenville Zoning ordinance.

## **Utility Business:**

### Water Utility

Superintendent Audi Findley sent his monthly report to the council before the meeting and there were no questions. The leaks adjustments were accepted. Water loss report shows losses were down 2 percent last month. There was a major leak found near the water tower and repaired. Another leak was located and is scheduled to be completed tomorrow.

Sewer Utility:

The Ultra Violet light treatment bulbs replacement is scheduled for December 16 at the Heritage Springs waste treatment plant.

The sewer utility has agreed to purchase property at 9429 Harrison Street for future possible placement of a pumping station for a purchase price of \$35,000.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Gomes to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed 4-0.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street, on January 9th, 2023.

PRESIDING OFFICER TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

**GREG REDDEN** 

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER